

Hudson Board of Health

78 Main Street Hudson, MA 01749 (978) 562-2020

MINUTES

July 29, 2020 5:30pm Zoom Conference Call

Board members: Christie Vaillancourt, Michael Delfino, Jay Murphy

New Business

1. Preliminaries:

- a. Ms. Vaillancourt called the meeting to order at 5:37 P.M.
- b. Roll Call: Ms. Vaillancourt, Mr. Delfino and Mr. Murphy
- 2. **Approval of Minutes from 7.1.2020:** Mr. Delfino motioned to approve the Minutes. Ms. Vaillancourt seconded the motion and it passed 2-0.
- 3. **Vouchers to be Approved**: Mr. Delfino motioned to approve all vouchers, Ms. Vaillancourt seconded the motion and it passed 2-0. Due to COVID-19, Ms. Vaillancourt will have authority to sign vouchers on behalf of the Board.
- 4. **SAPC Grant Update:** Lauren Antonelli-Zullo has accepted the position as Coordinator and will start at the end of August.
- 5. **Annual Flu Clinic:** Ms. Calo informed the Board that we are working with AFC Urgent Care this year. Due to COVID-19, this year the Health Dept. is working towards a drive-thru clinic. The anticipated date for the clinic is October 3rd, held at the Hudson High School parking lot. We still in the planning stages. Last year, over 200 vaccines were administered. This year, we anticipate more vaccinations due to the current situation. Staff are still working on plans for the employee flu clinics.

Old Business

- 1. **COVID-19 Updates:** Ms. Calo informed the Board there were no new cases last week and as of Monday, no active cases. The staff is currently fielding complaints, helping businesses open up. Ms. Calo has been assisting the school department, as needed.
- 2. **Cross Jurisdictional Shared Nursing Services Grant:** The Metropolitan Area Planning Council assisted with the draft intermunicipal agreement with the four municipalities (Framingham, Ashland, Holliston and Hudson). Ms. Calo has a meeting on 7/30/2020 to finalize the agreement.

Next Meeting

August 26, 2020

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:05pm